
*  Pursuant to 5TH CIR. R. 47.5, the court has determined
that this opinion should not be published and is not precedent
except under the limited circumstances set forth in 5TH CIR.
R. 47.5.4.
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PER CURIAM:*

     Otis Magee (Louisiana prisoner # 122932) appeals the
district court’s dismissal of his federal habeas corpus petition
wherein he challenged his 1994 convictions for attempted first
degree murder and for being a felon in possession of a firearm. 
The district court dismissed the petition as time-barred pursuant
to 28 U.S.C. § 2244(d).  Our review is de novo.  See Johnson v.
Cain, 215 F.3d 489, 494 (5th Cir. 2000).
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     Magee argues that although his state habeas application was
not filed during the one-year limitations period applicable to
his petition, the application should have tolled the limitations
period because it was “properly filed” in accordance with
Louisiana’s post-conviction rules.  Although the tolling
provision in § 2244(d)(2) applies to the one-year grace period,
Magee did not file his state application for post-conviction
relief until after the one-year grace period had expired;
therefore, no tolling applied.  See Fields v. Johnson, 159 F.3d
914, 916 (5th Cir. 1998); § 2244(d)(2).  Moreover, Magee’s
argument is contrary to the plain language of § 2244(d)(2). 
Section 2244(d)(2) provides for tolling during the time that a
state habeas application is pending.  In Williams v. Cain, 217
F.3d 303, 310-311 (5th Cir. 2000), this court noted that when the
petitioner’s state habeas application “ceased to be pending”
before the one-year grace period began to run, no tolling
applied.  In Flanagan v. Johnson, 154 F.3d 196, 199 n.1 (5th Cir.
1998), this court noted that the limitations period could run
before the filing of a request for habeas relief in the state
courts.  The judgment of the district court is AFFIRMED.


